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Ambassador Meirav Eilon Shahar
Permanent Representative of Israel to the United Nations in Geneva

Thank you, Mr. President,
On March 1, over 200 women, girls, and boys were ruthlessly kidnapped by terrorists in Nigeria. Over the past two weeks, approximately 430 people, predominantly women and schoolchildren, have been abducted in the country.
The international community must stand together and demand the immediate and unconditional release of these captives. Israel, currently suffering from our own horrific situation, realizes the importance of taking all possible action, as well as highlighting their plight.
Since October 7th, Israel has persistently called and acted for the release of over  240 of our own held captive by the terrorist organization Hamas, 134 of which are still held hostage. In solidarity, Israel now calls upon the international community to also demand that Boko Haram release all the hostages it holds.
Mr. President,
Terrorist groups worldwide thrive on instilling fear and perpetrating unspeakable atrocities. For Al Qaeda, ISIS, Al Shabab, Boko Haram, and Hamas, the use of hostage taking is not new.
To safeguard the rights of victims, this Council must do more to address the human rights impact of terrorism. 
We owe it to the victims—not just those who have tragically lost their lives but also those who have been torn away from their loved ones and are currently held by terrorist organizations worldwide. 
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